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During this critical crisis of Covid-19, please protect yourselves 
and others by respecting the restrictions put in place for our well-
being.  Stay home.  Wear a mask outside.  Keep a safe distance 
apart from others.   
 
Stay connected with family and friends whether by phone or 
internet.  Connect with neighbors from your own front doors.  Be 
gacious and thankful to the essential workers who continue to 
provide the services we need to be safe at home.  

 
Now is the time to plan community service 
projects once clubs can meet again.  Lives have 
been changed forever.  Consider what support 
and assistance will be needed by local families 
and small independent businesses.  We Lions 
can help.  #LionsServe 
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 District Governor  

Message 
May 2020 

Greetings to all our Lions, Leos and Lionesses! 

 

I wanted to change my photo to reflect the stay-at-home beard I’m growing but decided 

that by the time I see most of you again I will have shaved it off. Or not! You’ll have to wait 

and see. Besides that silly little thing - I’ve managed, like most of you, to stay at home, not 

try to be a hero, and stay healthy for my family and friends. So far so good. 
 

 

2020-2021 District Handbook 

I have received a few updates from various clubs; new officers, change in meeting locations, 

updated member contact information, and meeting times. Now is a great time to collect all 

your club information and send it to me via email. I will soon be sending out requests for ad 

sponsors for the new handbook.   

 

2nd Vice District Governor Needed – 2020-2021 

If you are interested in becoming our 2022-2023 District 14-K Governor – now is the time to 

express your interest and inform me or DGE Dan Lombardo. Qualified candidates will receive 

excellent training and guidance from LCI and our District leaders. It takes just one phone call 

to begin the process of leading one of the greatest group of Lions in Pennsylvania. It’s both 

challenging and rewarding and an experience that may change your life forever. 

 

Communicate / Stay Safe  

Continue to communicate with your fellow members and make sure everyone is safe and 

secure. Please consider using the Call-Em-All and let me know if you need any help doing so. 

 

In Lionism,         

          DG Don Kaufman 

 

 



Greetings Lions, Lioness, and Leos,  
 
May this newsletter find you well!  We are now approximately eight (8) weeks into 
the global coronavirus pandemic.  That’s a long time to be social distancing, while 
we are missing everything familiar, including our family and friends.   
Have you embraced the challenges and did you seek the hidden rewards and 
blessings?   
Did you learn new ways to communicate through technology?   
 
Nearly “everything Lions” was cancelled due to social distancing:  club meetings; 
D14K Convention-Fogelsville; MD14 State Convention-Erie; Lions International 
Convention-Singapore.  Lions are finding ways to work around the obstacles 
because SERVICE must continue.  
 
DGE Dan Lombardo and I, as 1VDGE, both THANK YOU for your confidence in us as we bring District 
14K into the future.  It will be a team effort and we will depend on every D14K Lions’ support.  We’re 
already at work with building D14K Cabinet positions, scheduling the DG visitations, etc. 
 
CLUB REMINDERS of THINGS TO DO as we approach the 2019-2020 Lions fiscal year: 
• CLUB OFFICER ELECTIONS FOR LIONS YEAR 2020-2021 –  

All Lions clubs are permitted to conduct meetings via “alternative meeting format”:  phone, email, or any 
other method that will permit the Lions Club to move forward.  

• NEW SLATE OF OFFICERS for the ensuing year, enter on the LCI website by May 15th  
• INSTALLATION OF NEW BOARD 2020-2021  –  make arrangements with a District Official, PDG or past 

Club president to perform installation. 
• HANDBOOKS/MEMBER INFO  –  make updates and prepare for new club handbook for printing (if you 

have one).  Club secretaries should make sure all member information on the LCI website is up to date.  
We will be using this info in creating 2020-2021 District Handbook.  

• CLUB AUDIT for 2019-2020  –  conduct with your Club treasurer and share with your members  
• NEW BUDGET for 2020-2021  –  create one  
• PLAN your fundraiser events and service activities:  communicate to your members  
• MEMBERSHIP DRIVE  –  schedule one for 2020-2021 
• MEMBERSHIP RETENTION (every member matters)  –  create a program and/or member orientation 

refresher 
• FUTURE LEADERS  –  promote within your Club  
• DISTRICT ACTIVITIES  –  participate! 
• BOWL-A-THON 2020  –  reminder to submit 40% pledge monies to 1VDGE Debbie Lillegard (Emmaus L-

L); make checks payable to Lions D-14K. 
 
THANK YOU, volunteers, for your generosity, kindness, hard work, expertise, and perseverance.  You make a 
difference, in more ways than one.  Though we are currently pausing due to the global coronavirus pandemic, 
we are anxious to continue to serve our communities.  Let us continue to SERVE. 
 
Stay well!  
 
Yours in service, 
Debbie Lillegard 
#LionsServe 



A Reminder for All Lions 

     Lions, as we all travel through these difficult times, being quarantined at home, missing seeing friends, 
relatives, and Lions we still need to make the most of our valuable time.  As a reminder we are providing a 
snippet from President Choi’s message to all Lions around the world. 
 
     Please be sure that you and your Club Leaders are continuing to meet whether by phone or video 
meetings.  Do not forget to include those that may not have the technology to connect.  Send them 
minutes of the meeting and call them to keep all informed.  In these times we need to have all our 
members involved and serving in any way possible. 

     It has been overwhelming to see how clubs are putting their resources together to continue to serve.  
Need help with that?  Reach out to your GAT team for ideas. 

    Also, please remember to practice safe distancing and proper health measures.  We all want to see you 
at the next event when we can meet in person again. 

 
     Club meetings are so important to our service and culture, and virtual meeting tools make it possible for 
Lions to stay active and connected in this time of social distancing. 
 
     Make the most of your time together with these tips for hosting a successful virtual meeting.  And 
remember to make every meeting a memorable one. 
 
     Need help connecting with your club, see one of your GAT members for assistance. 
 
     Keep Your Service Up and Thank You for All That You Do 
 
 
 
International Director Larry Edwards 
Council Chairperson Bill Morgan 

Dear Lion, 

I am always amazed by the perseverance of Lions everywhere.  Even in these difficult times, you are 
finding new ways to stay connected with your club and innovative ways to safely make a difference in 
your community. 

Your commitment to our mission of service in this crisis is inspiring and exactly what our communities 
need.  We are showing the world that there may be limits on what we can do in a time of social 
distancing, but there are no limits to the kindness of Lions. 

Let us all continue to put health and safety first as we continue the important work we are doing as 
Lions. 

Regards 

Dr. Jung-Yul Choi 
International President 
 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/blog/Tips-for-hosting-a-successful-virtual-meeting?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=MTG_EN_IP%20April%2030%20Newsletter_2020&utm_medium=email&elqTrackId=5D9C3E174A14EBEDEFC6C68A9DDF6477&elq=ac68a47a4da644fb8995f2f9b57a2bf7&elqaid=14361&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=2009


 

Voting  Results  for 

DG & 1st Vice  District Governor 

2020-2021 

 

 

 
There were __    68    __ certified  Delegates that voted. 

 

There were __ 0   __certified  Alternate Delegates voted. 
  
Lion Daniel  Lombardo     received___68_______Votes for  

District Governor. 

 

Lion Debbie  Lillegrad       received___67________Votes for  

1st Vice District  Governor. 
  
 

 

Total of invalid Ballots____5_____________ 

 

 

 
Report submitted by the Election Committee 

 

 Lion Dick Schreiner,  Chairman 

 Lion _ Dale Clauser_____________ 

 Lion _ 

 Lion _ ___ 

   

 
                 April   28,   2020 



Additional information about the 2020 voting procedure and results. 
 

District Governor,   Daniel A. Lombardo-------------------------Votes---68 

1st Vice District Governor,   Deborah R. Lillegard---------------Votes---67 

 

Five,  Write-in nominations  for 2nd Vice  District Governor on rear of same Ballot,  not accepted, 

 (Not submitted previously to cut off date per District By-Laws). 

 

Additional information  

 

Clubs Voting  

 22  out of 33 for 2020 

 16  out of 35 in 2019 

4 Clubs not eligible to vote, non-payment of dues. 

 

Lions Voting 

 73 voting Lions in 14-K out of 86  for 2020,  

 Lions certified, 68 for 2020. 

 

Disqualified,  5  Ballots disqualified, 

 1,—Signature not legible  & no Delegate card enclosed.. 

 1,---1 member voted twice. 

 1,--- no X's on Ballot 

 1,--- check marks on Ballot instead of X's 

 1,--- Alternate Delegate card submitted, disqualified, no ballot enclosed. 

 

 

PDGs & incoming DG registered and voting, 16 in 2020 

                  11 in 2019 

 

Delegate Cards mailed in with Ballots,------48 

No Delegate cards received with Ballots,---25 

Ballots received---------------------------------72---(one not sent in) 

 

Some had names and membership #s on ballot,  no Delegate card enclosed. 

 

 

        Submitted,  April 28th, 2020 

 

        Dick  Schreiner 
 

        Dick Schreiner, 

        Certification/Election Chairperson 



 
 

Region 1 – Zone A  

 Emmaus Lioness-Lions  

 Emmaus Lions • All meetings/fundraisers cancelled or postponed. 

• Rescheduled our Nite at the Races until Saturday, September 12th. 

• Rescheduled our Charter Night until Tuesday, October 6th. 

• Won “3” times on our raffle tickets purchased for the District 14-K 
raffle!!! 

• Published “Slate of Officers” for 2020-2021. 

• Looking forward to installing a new member. 

• Looking forward to seeing and working hard with our fellow Lions and 
to getting back to helping those less fortunate than ourselves!  

 Mountainville Lions  

  

Region 1 – Zone B  

 Alburtis Lions This month: 

• All activities were canceled or suspended for April due to the impact 
of the pandemic coronavirus. 

• On April 11th, the Alburtis UCC church held a drive by drop off 
(Contact-less) food drive with food to be delivered (by them) to the 
Allentown Food Bank. Lion Mike picked up the food that had been 
collected at Zion Lehigh on the Food Donation Table and transported 
it to the Alburtis UCC food drive for Allentown. 

• The club held a remote election (via email consensus) for 2020-21 
officers (Results listed below, Installation of Officers (Time, place, 
method TBD)) 

• I have not been made aware of anyone directly impacted by the virus 
itself, but we are all impacted by the secondary affects socially and 
economically.  

• Please continue to stay safe and we will come out of the other side. 
Coming up: 

• Regular Meetings: all activities for May are cancelled. The PA Stay At 
Home order has been extended to May 8th with a gradual re-opening 
of the state planned after that, however we don’t anticipate that 
Lehigh County will be on the front end of the reopening plan for the 
state.  

• As advised by our State Physician General: Please – Stay Calm, Stay 
Home and Stay Safe.  

 Kuhnsville Lions  

 Lehigh Valley Saturday A.M. Lions  

 Lower Lehigh Lions  

  



Region 1 - Zone C  

 Lehigh Township Lioness-Lions  

 Lehigh Township Lions  

 Slatedale-Emerald Area Lions  

 Slatington Lions  

 Upper Lehigh Lions  

  

Region 2 – Zone A  

 Allentown Center City  
 Centennial Lions 

 

 Bath Lions  

 Catasauqua Area Lions  

 Coplay Lions  

 Hanover Township Lions  

 Northampton Lioness Lions  

 Whitehall Lions Meetings 

• The Club has held two virtual teleconference meetings in lieu of our 
traditional face-to-face meetings.  Attendance has been remarkable, 
with over 50% of members attending via telephone.  This is a great 
use of technology and kudos to Lion Beth Fatzinger for helping to 
arrange the setup. 

Youth 

• Despite a lack of funding due to fundraising activities being curtailed, 
the Club nevertheless was able to appropriate the funding to sponsor 
a Scholarship Award to a deserving student at Whitehall High School.  
This is a long-standing initiative the Club has sponsored for many 
years. 

Community Support/Fundraising 

• The international response to the spread of the Coronavirus 
pandemic has temporarily suspended Lions’ planning and activities.  
However, the Whitehall Lions were asked to participate in a facet of 
the response by individually providing needed foodstuff to the 
Whitehall Hunger Initiative’s Backpack Buddies (school-age students) 
program, as well as any needy community residents.  The Hunger 
Initiative is led by Lion Shari Noctor.  Outstanding effort, Lion Shari!!! 

• The Club has formed a “Covid Relief” Committee to help determine 
how best we can serve the community during the current pandemic. 
Several appropriations were discussed by the Club as a whole. The 
Committee will report back by our next meeting on May 4. 

Lions Supporting Lions 

• Individual Lions are reaching out to each other during the 
pandemic crisis and providing verbal, spiritual and emotional 
support during this period of social distancing and isolation. 



Community Awareness 

• Lion Dennis O’Connell continues to 
arrange to have permanent Lions 
signage posted throughout the 
community.  Lion Dennis also 
generously agreed to personally 
sponsor the purchase of an additional 
set of signs for the Club!  Great Lions 
spirit, Lion Dennis and Thank You!!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Region 2 – Zone B  

 Coopersburg Lions  

 Hellertown Lions  

 Saucon Valley Lions  

 Upper Saucon Lions  

  

 
Region 3 – Zone A 

 

 Bangor Lions  

 Moore Township Lions  

 Plainfield Township Lions  

 Richmond Lions  

  

Region 3 – Zone B  

 Bethlehem Township Lions  

 Easton Lions  

 Hecktown-Lower Nazareth Lions  

 Nazareth Lions • The Scholarship Committee will be reviewing applications. 

 Palmer Township Lions  

 Wilson Borough Lions  

  

Lioness Clubs  

 Forks Township Lionesses  

 Moore Township Lionesses • Per government mandate,  no meetings were held.   
• Lost two members 

 
 
 



The annual Duck Race for Beacon Lodge Lions Appreciation Day 
is scheduled for Sunday, July 19th 

Tickets can can be purchased for $5 each.  Please contact 
Lion Kathy at  kathyduelley@gmail.com or 484-802-2386, 

or PDG Dennis Butz at dhbutz@ptd.net 
 

 
 
 ______________________________________________________________________________________  

RAFFLE WINNERS  
2020 DISTRICT 14K CONVENTION 

 

WINNER 
 

NAME 
 

TICKET # 
 

AMOUNT 
1 UPPER LEHIGH LIONS CLUB 1440 100.00 
2 TOM DIETER 0356 50.00 

3 EMMAUS LIONS CLUB 0883 50.00 
4 NOREEN OVERPECK 1268 50.00 

5 EARLE LIEBERMAN 0969 25.00 
6 JOE CHUNKO 0435 25.00 

7 SLATINGTON LIONS CLUB 0522 25.00 

8 DONNA HARTENSTINE 1591 25.00 

9 GLEN SANTEE 0372 20.00 

10 MARSHA JOHNSTON 0499 20.00 
11 EMMAUS LIONS CLUB 0898 20.00 

12 EMMAUS LIONS CLUB  0891 15.00 

13 LEHIGH TOWNSHIP LIONS  1058 15.00 
14 PAUL NAGY 1349 15.00 

15 MARY NEHER 1328 15.00 
16 DIANE LACK 1574 10.00 

17 CATASAUQUA LIONS CLUB 0768 10.00 
18 SILAS RODENBACH 1321 10.00 

 

mailto:kathyduelley@gmail.com
mailto:dhbutz@ptd.net


 
 

leoconference.leosforum.org 

http://leoconference.leosforum.org/


 
16th Annual Bethlehem Township Lions Club Golf Tournament 

 
Friday, June 12, 2020 

Whitetail Golf Course, 2679 Klein Road, Bath, PA 
 

7:00 AM Registration, 8:30 AM “Shotgun Start” 
4-person scramble; Fee $85.00 Each 

 
Price includes Green Fee & Cart, Range Balls, Donut, Coffee / Tea, Hot Dog & Soda, 
Domestic Beer, Water, Luncheon, Prizes and Raffle. 
 
“Hole-in-one” car lease sponsored by Lehigh Valley Honda. 
 
Golfer’s luncheon held at Whitetail following the tournament and sponsored by 
Carrabba’s, featuring Caesar salad, Chicken Marsala, Penne pasta, Bread, 
Carrabba’s signature Chocolate Dream dessert, Domestic Beer & Soda. 
 
Mail this entry form to Kathy Duelley, 1305 Johnson Drive, Easton, PA 18040.  
Questions call 610-258-2230 or email kathyduelley@gmail.com. 
 
Make checks payable to “Bethlehem Township Lions Club”.  Please pay on or 
before May 31, 2020. 
 
Contact Person: ___________________  Phone: ______________________ 
Street Address:  ________________________________________________ 
City, State, Zip:  ________________________________________________ 
 
Check Amount: $______________ 
 
Team Members: 

1. ________________________ Email: __________________________ 
2. ________________________ Email: __________________________ 
3. ________________________ Email: __________________________ 
4. ________________________ Email: __________________________ 



The annual Duck Race for Beacon Lodge Lions Appreciation Day 
is scheduled for Sunday, July 19th 

Tickets can can be purchased for $5 each.  Please contact 
Lion Kathy at  kathyduelley@gmail.com or 484-802-2386, 

or PDG Dennis Butz at dhbutz@ptd.net 
 

 

mailto:kathyduelley@gmail.com
mailto:dhbutz@ptd.net



	1 TT page 1
	2 Don
	3 Debbie
	4 ID & CC Letter
	5 Voting 1
	6 Voting 2
	200400 Raffles
	200530 Leo Forum
	200612 Golf
	200719 Duck Race
	200829 Golf
	7 ROAR May 2020

